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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

LABOR, OPERATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  7
DATE:  February 28, 2006
PROPOSED NO:  2006-0086
PREPARED BY:  David Randall
SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE relating to the tax advisor.
SUMMARY:  Proposed Ordinance 2006-0086 would designate the County Ombudsman as the property tax advisor for King County.  

The Office of Citizen Complaints — Ombudsman was created by the voters of King County in the County Home Rule Charter of 1968, and operates as an independent office within the Council.  The Office of Citizen Complaints — Ombudsman is authorized, by King County Code (KCC) 2.52, to investigate complaints regarding administrative conduct by King County agencies, and to publish recommendations for change based on the results of investigations.  In addition, the Ombudsman office investigates possible violations of the King County Employee Code of Ethics (KCC 3.04), and reports of improper governmental action and retaliation under the Whistleblower Protection Code (KCC 3.42).

The Tax Advisor Office is a division of the King County Office of Citizen Complaints — Ombudsman and it is independent of the Assessor’s Office in accordance with state law (RCW 84.48.140).   The Tax Advisor Office provides information to citizens about the Assessor’s Office valuation of property, and the tax computation and collection processes.  In addition, the Office provides taxpayers with comparable sales date from the Assessor, as well as information and coaching on the appeal process.  

State law authorizes county legislative authorities to designate one or more persons to serve as property tax advisor, but states that a person designated as a property tax advisor shall:

“…not be an employee of the assessor’s office or have been associated in any way with the determination of any valuation of property for taxation purposes that may be the subject of an appeal.”  (RCW 84.48.140)
This state law effectively eliminates an entire class of qualified individuals from working as a property tax advisor in the Tax Advisor Office.  For example, individuals employed as appraisers in the Assessor’s Office are, per state law, disqualified from consideration as a property tax advisor.  
Proposed Ordinance 2006-0086 would remedy this situation by designating the King County Ombudsman as the Property Tax Advisor.  The Ombudsman would have the authority to hire assistants with experience and knowledge in appraisals to advise taxpayers.  
This proposed change is consistent with the Ombudsman’s powers as designated in county code which is:

“To provide advice to any person liable for payment of property taxes in King County, including the process for appealing property tax assessments and other matters related to property taxes.” ( KCC 2.52.090(H))

ATTACHMENT:  
1. Proposed Ordinance 2006-0086.  

INVITED:  

Amy Calderwood, King County Ombudsman
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